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Richard S. "Dixie" Davis Jr., 83, known as "The Colonel" to all his friends died Tuesday December 9, 2008 from congestive heart failure and a lost battle with cancer.  He was taken by ambulance to Door County Memorial Hospital in the morning and laid down his weapon for the last time late in the afternoon. Till the last role call, Dixie drove, marched, and recruited members for his VFW Post 8337 and American Legion Post 51 in Liberty grove and his AMVET Post 51 in Sturgeon Bay. 

Dixie was born August 7, 1925 to Henriette and Richard Smith Davis.. graduated from Milwaukee County Day School in 1943 and the Uof Wisconsin. He was a salesman for several Milwaukee companies before moving to Door County, with his wife Marjorie Haskell Davis in 1989. 

During WWII, he served as a forward observer in Patton's Third Army...was wounded and awarded the Purple Heart, remained the army reserve for nineteen years and retired with many memories and a host of metals he wore proudly until the day he died. 

Dixie was a patriot...vitally interested in military history and any veteran with a story to tell. He loved patriotic music especially when played "full volume" from his staff car during a parade. The Colonel was always mission ready to lead a parade, organize a party, or just demonstrate life wasn't boring. 

He loved to stir the pot... knowing his fellow vets stood ready to come to his rescue when he was pinned down by enemy fire, local law enforcement, or anyone feeling is tone was too loud or military baring at odds with civilian' decorum. 

He was generous... quick to compliment others, had a zest for life, and loved to make people laugh. He is survived by a daughter, Bonnie Powers, Seattle Washington, a sister, Meredith Davis Hart, Edina, Minnesota, a niece and nephew, four grandchildren and three great grandchildren. 

His final orders included... his body was to be cremated and his ashes held for a final salute to his life planned now for sometime next summer. Go to www.DoorCountyVeterans.com for a link to our web site tribute. Download a pdf copy!   
Rich Woldt – Commander VFW Post 8337 
